
1.  MESSAGE  FROM  MRS  BARNES  

 
The John Hampden School Wendover 

 

Well, we have almost come to the end of another academic year and, as this is the final newsletter of the 
term, I would like to take this opportunity to thank you for all the support you have given the school this 
year—we are fortunate to have parents who are genuinely interested in their child’s learning and supportive  
of the school in general. As we reflect on the year and the progress that has been made in terms of school 
improvement I believe we can congratulate ourselves on another successful year. Back in September we re-
minded our pupils of our seven core values: belonging, collaboration, perseverance, independence, good man-
ners, reflection and respect and I have spent the year watching these values being demonstrated on a daily 
basis. Emphasizing these values has helped to further develop our ethos of ‘Loving to Learn’  and  I hope you 
found the end of year reports reflected the values that are being encouraged. 
 
As we reflect on the year we are delighted that all pupils have had the chance to experience the wide range 
of activities that are traditionally on offer at the school e.g. Harvest, Sports Day, Christmas Performances, 
May Day, Open Evening etc. We have now completed our school improvement plan for 2023-2024 and I am 
proud that, once again, statutory assessments have shown that our pupils have managed to achieve well and 
maintain the high standards we come to expect at John Hampden. It is also pleasing to note that we have con-
tinued to enhance and improve our practice in terms of the learning opportunities and welfare we offer. 
We are hugely grateful to Kate Walker and the rest of the FJH Committee for all their hard work this year—
their fundraising efforts have been fantastic. Kate is stepping down from her role as Chair and I would like to 
take this opportunity to thank her for all she has done—she has been amazing! 
 
It is with sadness that we have had to say goodbye to a number of staff and governors during the year and we 
wish them every success in their new ventures. On Tuesday 23rd July we also have to say goodbye to our Year 
2 children and their parents —the children have been stars and I am sure they will continue to thrive in their 
next schools. 
 
I hope you all have a very happy, safe Summer Holiday and I look forward to seeing our new Early Years, Foun-
dation Stage, Year One and Year Two children back in school between 8.45am and 8.55am on Thursday 5th 
September. 
On the first morning of the new school year, staff and signs will be positioned near the entrances the children 
should use from the first morning onwards. School finishing time remains the same, at 3.15pm (Early Years 
and Foundation Stage part time pupils will leave at 11.45am and 12.05 pm respectively).  All parents should col-
lect their children from the same door that they use in the morning. Children will not be allowed to leave with 
anyone we are not expecting to collect them. 
Have a wonderful holiday with your children. 
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UPCOMING  EVENTS  
 

23rd  July—Y2 Leavers Assem-
bly 

Red Kites—9.30-9.50am 

Herons—10.00 –10.20am 

Firecrests—10.30—10.50am 

 

23rd July—School closes for the 
summer  at 1.30pm 

23rd July—NO AFTER SCHOOL 
CLUB 

 

5th Sept—School reopens 8.45am 



Dear Parents and Carers,  
As another school year draws to a close, it’s always nice to reflect on the year’s achieve-
ments - and why not!? Guided by our key values of Perseverance, Independence, Belonging, 
Collaboration, Reflection, Good Manners and Respect everyone at the school has worked ex-
ceptionally hard this year and we have seen many great results. These include our continued 
excellent results in pupil assessments (Phonics etc), everyone who partook and enjoyed the 
various school events (May Day Festival, Rock Steady Concerts, World Book Day, Easter 
trails, discos, Christmas shows etc), and not forgetting our Ofsted inspection.  
If you have not done so already I would recommend you take 5 minutes to read the Ofsted 
inspection report, it has some great things to say about the school. As this was only a ‘one-
day’ inspection, Ofsted were only able to confirm the school remains ‘Good’ (an achievement 
in itself for many schools). However, given the school has demonstrated many outstanding 
qualities....Ofsted are due to return at some point during the next calendar year to complete 
a graded inspection (watch this space!).  
For many, the school term draws to an end with mixed feelings: jubilation that the school 
holidays have arrived, bringing a chance to re-charge batteries; sadness about saying good-
byes to school friends; and perhaps trepidation about the new school year, when it arrives, 
with new teachers and classmates.  
On this last point, I would encourage you not to worry too much. A lot of thought and effort 
is put in by the school to prepare your child for transition to their next class or trans-
fer to their new school, to ensure they feel confident in their new environment and are 
able to progress to the best of their abilities right from the start of the new term. We 
really hope that your child feels very well prepared for the next stage in their education.  
I would also like to take this opportunity to say a huge thank you to the John Hampden PTA. 
Yet again they have worked tirelessly over the course of the year to hold a number of im-
mensely successful events. It takes a lot of effort to organise and ensure all these events 
are so well attended, run smoothly and raise such an amazing amount of money for the 
school. This year funds have been spent on some much needed items (which unfortunately 
the school budget just won’t extend to), including fundraising for the Year 2 outside learning 
area, Galaxy tablets and play equipment.  
Before I wrap up, just a little housekeeping for the Governing Body. We are sad to say good-
bye to three of our amazing Governors. Firstly, an honourable mention to Ben Gattlin who 
has admirably and competently Chaired the Board of Governors over the last few years 
years. Then we have Peter Hooper who has been a dependable rock for many years, contrib-
uting immeasurably to his Safeguarding role and our Teaching and Learning Committee. Fi-
nally, we have Toby Short who, amongst other activities, has worked tirelessly on the 
school’s GDPR preparation and the IT system (often going above and beyond the call of du-
ty). Thank you.  
We are keen to ensure we remain effective as a Governing Board (particularly given the im-
pending return of Ofsted!), so we will be looking to recruit several new Governors early in 
the Autumn term. If you are be interested in joining the Governors, or know someone you 
might be (it does not have to be a parent of a current pupil), get in touch with myself or Mrs 
Barnes; we’d be happy to discuss the role. 
Finally, a huge ‘well-done’ and ‘thank you’ to all the teachers, support staff, fellow governors 
and pupils who helped to make this another splendid year at John Hampden. We look for-
ward to seeing everyone who will be with us in September; but equally we wish our Year 2 
pupils all the best as they take the next step in their learning journey.  
Have a lovely summer 

 
James Edley 

Chair of Governors 

chair@johnhampdenwendover.co.uk 

2.  GOVERNOR SECTION  



3. IMPORTANT MESSAGES 

YEAR 2 LEAVER’S ASSEMBLY  

The  individual Year 2 class Leaver’s Assemblies take place at the times indicated on the front of 
this newsletter on Tuesday 23rd July. No tickets are required but please follow the indicated route 
on the morning. 

Finally, just a reminder that for everyone term ends at 1.30pm on Tuesday 23rd July and there is no 
After School Club on this day.  

 
MEDICATION IN SCHOOL 

Can I please remind all parents that any medication kept in school must be collected at the end of 
term. We will endeavour to hand it over on the last day. Any medication left at the end of term will 
be taken to the pharmacy for disposal as we can’t keep medication on site over the long Summer 
break. 

LOST PROPERTY 

We put out tables of unnamed lost property at the recent Open Evening. Please check the lost prop-
erty boxes by the end of term if you are still missing something as all items left will be handed over 
to the FJH to sell as second hand uniform if they are not claimed.   
 
SCROLL OF HONOUR 
 
If your child has been included on the Scroll of Honour this year please would you check that you 
have returned the special yellow badge. These are loaned for one week and should have been re-
turned—they are very precious to us! 
 
AGE RESTRICTIONS 
 
Observations of some of our children suggest that they are being influenced in their play, their 
comments and their concerns by DVDs and games which are given guidance ratings that make them 
unsuitable for infant aged children. We would ask you to be vigilant in terms of what your young chil-
dren have access to. There is a reason why some of this content is deemed unsuitable and we would 
ask you as responsible parents/carers to consider whether the content they may be being exposed 
to may upset younger or more sensitive children or whether it may impact negatively on the language 
they use or the behaviour they exhibit at school or with their peers. 
 
 
SCHOOL COUNCIL MEETINGS  
 
The School Council representatives have done a fantastic job again this year sharing their thoughts 
about different parts of school life including; lunchtimes, our school values and transition to a new 
class/school. They enjoyed an end of year party to celebrate their achievements. Earlier this term, 
Year Two representatives met with Year Three School Counsellors from Wendover Junior School to 
discuss transition arrangements between the schools. Thanks to Gail Simpson for attending with the 
children from WJS. Answers to questions were then shared with all Year Two  
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5.  PUPIL’S SECTION  



Year 2 trip to Collings Hanger Eco Farm 

Last week Year 2 visited Collings Hanger Eco Farm, a family run farm nestled in the 

Chiltern Hills. Their visit was to support their learning about mini beasts and consoli-

date their knowledge from previously taught Science topics. The children had a whole 

day to explore the farm and with Virginia the Farmer as their tour guide, the children 

had hands on experiences of  varying types of  farming. The children learned that the 

farm is organic, registered with the Soil Association and produces high quality beef  

from the cows. They keep free range pigs in beautiful woodland and grow ancient vari-

eties of  cereals too. The children thoroughly enjoyed learning how organic farming 

works and how it helps to ensure safe, healthy food that is produced in a natural envi-

ronment and promotes a better quality of  life for both humans and animals alike. It 

was also lovely to walk around the ‘kitchen’ style garden and identify the different 

herbs, fruits and vegetables. A huge thank you again to our parent helpers, without 

your help this event would not have taken place.  
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 6.  MISCELLANEOUS  



 



  



 



 



 



 




